
 SELECTMEN’S MEETING – April 27, 2015  
 

Present:    Margaret Connors, Richard Bielefield, John Strasser 
      Jennifer Gaudette             
 
Guests:     Doug Glover 
 
Correspondence was read and acted upon. 
 
The board discussed a request from a resident to have a piano loaned to the town for the Crapo 
Building.  The board denied the request. 
 
ROAD AGENT DOUG GLOVER met with the board to talk about the State Bridge Aid process.  
The process to hire an engineer will begin with an ad in the Courier this week.  The request for 
qualification forms will be available in the Select Board’s office. Qualification packages (4 
copies) must be delivered to the Town by May 21, 2015.  Road bans are still in place.  The 
department is sweeping the roads and doing maintenance, painting in the shop.  There were five 
street signs stolen last week.  The highway crew and Pete Carbonneau all attended the recent 
chain saw safety class held at the Sugar Hill Fire Department. The new hot top trailer is working 
great and saving time in addition to producing a better product.  Doug would like letters sent to 
several residents that need to replace driveway culverts. 
 
The following building permits were issued: 
Inn at Sunset Hill  Map 219, Lot 32  Enclosing outside fire escape. 
Holly Hayward    Map 219, Lot 27.113 Renovations 
The Ledges           Map 214, Lot 42.1 Renovations to second building. 
Max Emminghausen  Map 227, Lot 11 Solar Panel on pole and whole house generator 
 
Jennifer will send the report from Sally Fishburn on the Meetinghouse windows to the Sugar Hill 
Improvement Association for review and comment. 
 
Board discussed a date for joint meeting with Franconia and Easton and will confirm. 
 
The board will send an email to Senator Woodburn to encourage him to work to have the budget 
include the $8million in highway block grants and $13.6 million in bridge aid to municipalities 
as was promised when the road tolls were increased. 
 
Jennifer will contact the surrounding towns to see if they are interested in co-hosting a training 
for planning and zoning board members as presented by NHMA. 
 
The board discussed the Coffin Pond plan as designed by the forester and will get bids for the 
earthwork. 
 
MR. STRASSER made a motion to move to non-public session at 6:45 for a welfare request, 
seconded by MS. CONNORS. 
 



MR. BIELEFIELD made a motion to return to public session at 6:50, seconded by MS 
CONNORS. 
 
MR. BIELEFIELD made a motion to approve the minutes of April 13, 2015 seconded by MS. 
CONNORS.  The motion passed unanimously. 
 
With no more business and no appointments before the Board, MR. STRASSER made a motion 
to adjourn; seconded by MR. BIELEFIELD the meeting was adjourned at 7:10 PM. The next 
regular scheduled meeting will be on Monday May 4, 2015 at the Carolina Crapo Building at 
5:30pm. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
Jennifer P. Gaudette 
Administrative Assistant 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


